
OFFENHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 
held on 7th March 2016 at Offenham Village Hall at 7.00pm

Chairman  

Cllr Larraine Knight, Chairman

In attendance  
Diane Cox, Clerk 



Cllrs Tony Ward, Frederick Young,  John Heath, Judith Heath, Marcus 


Taylor 
& Victoria Jervis






District Cllr Keith Wright

Welcome & receive apologies
Cllr Knight welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting.
Apologies were received from Cllrs Richard Evans, Jill Moran and County Cllr Alastair Adams
To consider acceptance of the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd March 2015
Minutes of that meeting were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
Chairman’s Report  
The Chairman, Larraine Knight read out her report which included events from the last 12 months and thanked volunteers for the hard work they give to the numerous organisations in the village.  A copy is appended to the minutes.
Reports from Community Representatives including, if present
· Keith Wright, District Councillor

Report appended to the minutes

· Offenham First School

Mrs Jayne Nicol introduced herself as the Acting Head of the First School since the 
retirement of Mrs Oates at Christmas.  She stated that the school continued to thrive, 
having strong links to the church and community.  She detailed sporting successes 
with swimming and football and a very good school choir.  


She stated that the school have completed a very ambitious art project with the 
support of the Offenham charity amongst others.  The focus of which was to instil life 
values to the pupils.

She added that they had submitted a planning application with the hope of setting up 
a pre-school nursery.


She finished by saying that she hoped that the school would continue working with 
the local community and that all residents were welcome.

· Parochial Church Council

Chris Parkinson, Secretary to the PCC, spoke on behalf of the PCC.  She advised that 
this year had seen repairs to the inside and outside of the church.  She stated that the 
new Vicar was being licensed on 15th March at Badsey.


She detailed the support to the school from the PCC with a team attending school for 
Bible stories on Wednesdays she added that they had a good relationship with the 
school.


The PCC was disappointed that the amount of dog waste left in the churchyard was 
increasing with 7 deposits being collected by their wonderful volunteer, Mt Gittus.  She 
mentioned the backlash received after the inclusion in the last magazine saying that 
they were all volunteers and threats were very upsetting.

· Wake Committee

Tony Ward, President of the Wake Committee read out a report on behalf of the 
Chairman, Peter Shilton who was unable to attend. Details including the ever 
increasing cost of insurance for the Maypole and events and Wake Day – 11th June. 
Full report appended to the minutes.

· Maypole Club

The Chairman of the Maypole club reported that they have 70 paid up members and 
that they continue to meet and organise events.  She stated that they have over 40 
regular attendees and that all outings were well supported.
· Offenham Cricket Club

Gordon Smith, Secretary, Welfare and coach for the under 15’s and Andrew Harrison, 
Chairman represented the Cricket Club.

Gordon advised that the club was now in a healthy position now that the lease had 
been secured.  The seniors met on Wednesday evenings for 20 20 competition and 
also on Sundays.  They used nets at Prince Henry’s High school.

The juniors section with 23 youngsters played in the Cotswold League.  Under 10’s 
had coaching sessions on Saturday mornings.


He added that the cost to run the club for a year was between 3-4 thousand pounds, 
he went on to thank the PC for ongoing support.  He went on to detail the expenditure 
over the last year including the new net and artificial wicket.


Andrew gave his thanks to the PC for support over the years.

· RBL – Women’s section

Mrs Taylor reported on the hard work undertaken by the ladies section of the RBL and 
club.  She detailed the various activities and events that took place at the club and new 
events to attract new people. 
· Offenham Village Hall Committee

Martin Roberts spoke on behalf on the Village Hall committee, he advised that he had 
had a busy year with grant applications and was successful in funding the new kitchen 
and roof. He went on to detail what improvements were planned for the year and the 
events including the summer ball.  He stated that they were hoping to target business 
use with the installation of wifi.

The hall will be 85 in September which they were hoping to hold an event to celebrate 
the occasion.


As always they were looking for new helpers particularly with the bar.  He thanked the 
PC for ongoing support.

· Offenham Community Charity previously named the Poor’s Charity.  

Tony Ward spoke on behalf of the trustees, he read out the terms of the charity and 
advised that currently there were only 2 trustees but the new vicar would be included 
when he takes up his duties in the village.  He listed the beneficiaries in the village and 
stated that requests had only come from organisations but individuals could also make 
an application.


He added that application forms were now available from the community folder held at 
the shop.
· Village website

The Chairman read out on behalf of Lesley Hope a short report about the processes 
linked to the website and that Lesley was happy to continue but would appreciate 
assistance from a younger member of the community.
The Chairman of the PCC, Amanda Taylor gave thanks to the PC for the help and support for the church magazine and the clock.
No other items were raised; the Chairman closed the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.45 pm which was followed by the ordinary PC meeting.

……………………………………… Larraine Knight, Chairman.
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